
AFCA Meeting 7 p.m. February 21 at Barrett School Library

     Neighborhood Conservation Planner Katie Brown-Henry 
will lead a discussion of Arlington County’s Neighborhood 
Conservation Program at our AFCA monthly meeting on 
Wednesday, February 21st, at 7 pm in the Barrett School 
library. The meeting will also include updates on the farmers 
market planned at the Barrett School parking lot (see article 
below) and the Edison Street playground improvements (see 
article on page 2).  
     A County Urban Planner since 1985, Katie Brown-Henry 
has specialized in working with residents on neighborhood 
improvements, first as Program Manager of the Comprehen-
sive Community Improvement Program, then with Arlington’s 
Community Development Block Grant Program and currently 
with the Neighborhood Conservation Program.
     The Neighborhood Conservation Program, established in 
1964, informs County decisions affecting participating neigh-

Neighborhood Conservation on AFCA Agenda

Lubber Run Farmers Market is coming to town! 
by Allison Kennett
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borhoods and provides modest funding for citizen-initiated 
improvements, from infrastructure to parks to neighborhood 
art and landscaping.
     The Arlington Forest plan, approved by the County in 
1991, has helped fund traffic-calming, invasive species 
control, and Glencarlyn Playground upgrades. It encourages 
the County to protect our forest and water resources, limit 
commercial development in our neighborhood, and increase 
pedestrian and cyclist safety on streets and trails. You may 
view the plan on the AFCA website at www.arlingtonforestva.
org under the Neighborhood tab.
     If you have an interest in Arlington Forest’s historical and 
natural preservation, land use and zoning, traffic control, 
beautification, parks, green spaces, or recreation, please join 
this discussion.
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     A small group of local volunteers are busy with the initial 
steps involved with setting up the proposed new “Lubber Run 
Farmers Market” set to open this summer on Saturdays at the 
Barrett Elementary School parking lot. The name was chosen 
to leverage the nearby Lubber Run Community Center and 
park and to avoid some of the negatives of other suggested 
names.
     The Lubber Run Farmers Market will be an exciting addi-
tion to the neighborhood community bringing together resi-
dents from Arlington Forest and neighboring areas to enjoy 
shopping for fresh fruits, vegetables, dairy, bread and so on. 
The farmers market is planned to last from June to November 
and take place from 8 AM to 12 PM on Saturdays.  
     Please come to the Arlington Forest Citizens Association on 
Wednesday, February 21st starting at 7 PM at the Barrett El-
ementary library to hear volunteer speakers discuss the farm-

ers market and answer questions. In addition, the attendees 
will be voting on a proposed letter of support that was sent 
out over the AFCA listserv.  
     A good deal of research was conducted by the support-
ing organization, Field to Table, to determine whether a new 
farmers market at that location            ....continued on page 2  
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and time would be successful. Now it’s time to plan and 
execute. The location was chosen due to its distance from 
other farmers markets, local density, and co-location with 
other features such as the Barrett playground, parking situ-
ation, topography, and so on. 
     There are several other farmers markets in Arlington 
including at Courthouse, Columbia Pike, Marymount Uni-
versity, and Fairlington. Each market has its own unique 
vendor selection, layout, and general feel and culture. This 
is a result of the different groups of volunteers who sup-
port each farmers market and can decide for themselves 
what best suits their neighborhood. We have a chance to 
create a unique and attractive experience at the Lubber 
Run Farmers Market, we just have to figure out what ap-
peals to us. 
     We have created several logos for the new Lubber 
Run Farmers Market and ask residents to please choose 
your favorite by taking this survey at https://surveyhero.
com/c/768d6755  Please respond by February 23rd! Thanks 
to Michael Caron for creating the logos.
     Field to Table is facilitating the initial setup by supplying 
the permit, a list of vendors to choose from, financial man-
agement, and plenty of good advice. However, standing up 
a farmers market truly takes a small village of volunteers 
to help with initial planning, vendor selection, advertising, 
venue setup and so on. Acoustic musical guests may also 
be scheduled.
     Once established, the Lubber Run Farmers Market will 
require ongoing support to a lesser degree to ensure a 
consistent high-quality farmers market experience. We 
could really use more volunteers (at varying levels of com-
mitment, and in different areas). If residents really want 
the Lubber Run Farmers Market to be a success, please 
raise your hand to help by writing to allison.kennett@
gmail.com. We need you!!!

Farmers Market 
...continued from page 1

     This month’s AFCA meeting on February 21st will in-
clude an update on the Edison Park improvement project. 
AFCA approved the list of desired park improvements at 
our April 2017 meeting. However, shortfalls in the Neigh-
borhood Conservation Advisory Council (NCAC) funding 
required cancellation of both funding rounds in 2017.
     Once funding for the Edison Park project is confirmed 
(hopefully in June 2018), the community engagement 
process will continue, but with a new County landscape 
architect. Architect Shannon Early, who led our community 
input in 2017, has taken a position elsewhere.  For de-
tails on Edison Park planning, see the project page on the 
County website at https://projects.arlingtonva.us/projects/
edison-park/.

Edison Street Playground
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     Have you ever wondered why the streets in Arlington 
are named the way they are? Ever get confused on why a 
street suddenly stops and then a couple blocks later just 
re-emerges? Well, there actually is an official Arlington 
County street-naming system.
     Prior to 1930, Arlington was an even worse hodgepodge 
of duplicate street names (there were 10 Arlington Streets 
and 11 Washington Streets, for example). The current 
street naming system was adopted by the County in 1934 
to alleviate firefighters getting dispatched to the wrong ad-
dress; deliveries getting lost; and to convince the US Postal 
Service to allow “Arlington” as the mailing address for the 
entire county.
     I learned of the street naming system from a pamphlet 
my Mom found. The pamphlet, intended for tourists and 
those new to the area, was published in 1984, but is since 
out of print. Below are excerpts which I thought were 
insightful, maybe even for some of the seasoned resi-
dents who ruefully admit they still get lost on the county’s 
streets. Some of the following are obvious, but others may 
lead to a “oh, now I get it” moment. Remember, there are 
always exceptions…

Arlington Street Names
by Tom Smialowicz

 

Adam (RT) Tnaib 

 

202-725-0055 
adamt@kw.com 

Your neighbor and realtor in Arlington Forest 

 

 

 
If you are thinking about selling this spring, now is  
the perfect time to start getting your home ready.  

Please contact me for a free/no obligation  
consultation to learn about simple things you can  

do to improve the value of your home.  
I look forward to working with you. 

 

 

-- Arlington Boulevard Divides the North and South Sec-
tions of the County. Except for a few streets between Fort 
Myer and Arlington Boulevard, which are designated North 
even though they are actually south of Arlington Boule-
vard.
-- North and South Designations Precede Named Streets 
and Follow Numbered Streets.  Examples: North Edison 
Street; South Aberdeen Street, 1st Street South, 2nd Street 
North. This official naming system is often disregarded.
-- Named Streets Generally Run North-South and are Al-
phabetized by Syllables, Starting at the Potomac River.  As 
you go away from the Potomac there are four “alphabets”: 
first is one-syllable names (Ball Street to Wayne Street), 
then two-syllable names (Adams to Woodrow), followed by 
three-syllable names (Abington to Yucatan), and lastly four-
syllable names (Arizona is the only street in this alphabet).
-- Numbered Streets Generally Run East-West, Parallel 
to Arlington Boulevard.  When numbers are repeated, 
the designation sequence is: Street, Road, Place. South 
numbered streets range from 1st to 36th Street South and 
North numbered streets range from 1st to 44th Street 
North.                                                  ....continued on page 6
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     Someone you know has 
a mental illness. Actually, 
you know many people with 
mental illnesses. They include 

program helps people understand the reality of mental ill-
ness, an experience that is difficult to understand by those 
who have never had one. Perhaps more importantly, it 
helps people who have a mental illness, but who have not 
sought treatment, understand that they are not alone and 
there is hope. As someone who has seen a previous edi-
tion of This is My Brave in Arlington, I can tell you that the 
stories are, at once, both moving and optimistic. They are 
stories that should be heard.
     This is My Brave will be held at the Gunston Theatre 
One, 2700 South Lang Street, Arlington. Tickets can be 
purchased from the link available here: 
https://app.mobilecause.com/form/NC6d_g
     As a long-time Arlington Forest resident, I encourage all 
Foresters to attend.

It’s Dark Out There: Is there a streetlight out on your 
block? It takes only a few minutes to report it. Please do 
not assume that someone else will. Just go to the County’s 
Report-A-Problem page at https://topics.arlingtonva.us/re-
portproblem/. The County will send a repair team or relay 
the message to Dominion Power if they own the malfunc-
tioning light.	

Stories of Mental Illness
by Stephen Goldman

This is My Brave
March 18, 7 pm

people among your family, your friends, your co-workers, 
persons you encounter while shopping and your neighbors. 
Like me. And maybe like you.
     Thirteen other people and I will be sharing our stories of 
living with mental illness at a show called This is My Brave 
on March 18, 2018 at 7 PM. Through song, poetry or es-
say, each of us will present our personal experiences with 
mental illness and what we have done to move through 
the illness (or, as is often the case, illnesses). The show’s 
casting reflects that mental illness is not limited to any par-
ticular demographic. It includes women and men, people 
from their 20s to their 50s and people of different races 
and religious beliefs. According to the National Alliance on 
Mental Illness, in any given year nearly one in five adults in 
the United States will have a mental illness. Nearly half of 
adults will have a mental illness at some point in their lives.
     Despite this, mental illness is still stigmatized. The 
purpose of the show is to reduce that stigma by sharing 
stories of people who live well with mental illness. The 

Low housing inventory has been a 
chronic problem in the DC Metro area, 
and especially in Arlington. 5+ months 
of inventory is a balanced market and 
Arlington has a about 1 months’ supply 
due to the rate of absorption. From 
1/1/18 to date there have been 279 
properties with ratified contracts in 
Arlington, 94 of them were single 
family homes. With rising interest rates 
some buyers are acting sooner than 
later, while others are waiting for more 
housing inventory to arrive. 
Historically the 1st quarter to the mid-
2nd quarter of the year are prime times 
to be a home seller. Rates are expected 
to continue their steady climb, which 
could erode buyers’ purchasing power. 
In recent multiple contract situations, 
some buyers are reluctant to offer much 
over list price, or even less than list 
price. The demand is high, yet most 
buyers appear hesitant unless they 
perceive they are getting a great deal, 
hard to accomplish in a seller’s market. 
 

Market Values versus Assessed Values.  
Arlington County’s assessed value of 
residential property (condos, town 
houses and single-family homes) is 
now $640,900, up 3.8% from $617,200 
last year. It’s hard to apply a 3.9% to 
all homes since an Arlington home has 
an average market value 10% higher 
than its tax assessment, which varies in 
sectors and zip codes. One point to 
realize is just because your tax 
assessment might not have increased, 
doesn’t mean the market value of your 
home did not increase (and vice versa).  
Every year homeowners can appeal 
their assessment, and in a few cases, it 
might work out. Check out the county 
website for information since Arlington 
provides an informative website. 
If you’re considering appealing your 
tax assessment, feel free to contact me 
with questions and for market data. If 
you are curious about what a buyer 
might pay for your home I can also 
help with advice on the ranges of value. 
 
 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

	

	

Casey O'Neal 
Associate Broker 

703-217-9090 
casey@caseyoneal.com 

RE/MAX Allegiance 
www.caseyoneal.com 

 
FREE Notary Service for 

Arl. Forest Residents! 
 
Before you place your 
home on the market - I 
can help you be as ready 
as possible.  Contact me 
for a Room by Room 
Review and I can share 
quick and easy tips to 
either make your house 
show like a model or sell 
it “as-is”. 
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Around the Forest
LRCC Update:  Arlington County will present the final build-
ing and park designs for the new Lubber Run Community 
Center on Wednesday, February 28th, in the Barrett Ele-
mentary School Cafeteria from 7 to 9 p.m. At the meeting, 
County staff will provide a timeline for closure of the exist-
ing building and programs. They will discuss planned traffic 
improvements, status of the running track, the building’s 
low net energy usage, and color schemes for the interior. 
The project’s architects and representatives of the con-
struction firm will also be on hand. Construction is planned 
to start this fall.

Stream Cleanup:  Join Arlington County Park Rangers in 
cleaning up Four Mile Run in the area near the playground 
at the foot of S. Park St on Saturday, March 10th, from 10 
am to 1 pm.  Get outdoors and help Arlington restore its 
natural spaces. Individuals, families, scouts, and school 
groups are welcome. Volunteers should wear waterproof 
boots and bring gloves. Bags will be provided. An adult 
must accompany volunteers under age 18. Meet in front 
of the restrooms located upriver (towards Arlington Blvd.) 
from the playground.

Oh Deer:  A neighbor waiting at the N. Edison St. traffic 
light around 5 pm earlier this month saw a deer sprint 
out of Lubber Run Park onto Arlington Blvd where it was 
struck by a car. The car’s windshield was smashed, and the 
deer was killed. A few days later at mid-morning, another 
neighbor saw a herd of eight deer in the disc golf (Frisbee) 
course in Bluemont Park near N. Carlin Springs Rd. and 
Arlington Blvd. So please be on the lookout when driving.  
Dog walkers should obey the County ordinance by keeping 
dogs on-leash to avoid scaring deer onto busy streets.

Long Branch Nature Center:  Our nearby nature center has 
a variety of educational programs for kids and adults every 
month. Below are a few. See the County website for more 
info:
    -- Gardening for Butterflies and Other Pollinators: Learn 
about gardening for butterflies and other pollinators from 
guest speaker Sylvia Schmeichel, Lead Horticulturalist for 
the National Museum of Natural History. Thursday, Febru-
ary 22nd, 7:30 to 9 pm. No registration required.
    -- March March: Families ages 5 and up are invited to 
march over hill and dale in search of signs of spring. Wear 
sturdy shoes to go off trail. Friday, March 2nd, 3 to 4:30 pm.  
Registration required at 703-228-4747 or online at registra-
tion.arlingtonva.us. Program #632958-H. 

  
 

You Don't Have to Interview the  
#1 Remodeler in Arlington... But...  

Why Wouldn't You? 
For a larger Graph image 

and more information 
about the Graph, visit our 

website at 

        www.CookBros.org/ArlForest 
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     At the end of 2015, Arlington Foresters Deb Siegel and 
Greg Thome, Michael Resnick and Mike Farley were enjoy-
ing some Holiday Cheer when Mike came up with a great 
idea:  Let’s get the New Year started right by getting out 
and seeing all 151 Arlington’s parks.  (Yes, there really are 
151 official parks in Arlington!  Check out the latest list at 
https://parks.arlingtonva.us/find-a-park)
     Since we spend a lot of our free time in the few of the 
parks close to home, we wanted to see what’s going on in 
the rest of the county.  In no time flat, we developed some 
simple ground rules:

1) Walk, run, bike, or take public transportation to all 151 
Arlington County parks during the calendar year (if you 
have to drive to a far-away section of the county, you 
must walk/bike/run at least one mile to the first park of 
your journey).
2) Take a selfie in front of the park sign, or take the 
picture with a distinguishing characteristic in the back-
ground such as a building or street sign.
3) Earn extra credit for photographing historic markers 
on your journey.
4) Record your journey on a shared spreadsheet.

     We started the competition on January 1, 2016, natu-
rally with photos in front of Lubber Run Park. But despite 
putting forth valiant efforts, neither couple was able to 
complete the challenge during the year. So, we enjoyed 

The Arlington Parks Challenge 
By Michael Resnick

some more Holiday Cheer last December (you get the pic-
ture, right?), and reissued the challenge for 2017.
     And on Christmas Eve 2017, the Four Foresters finished 
the challenge together with a photo at the Upper Pimmit 
Run Park (East). All 151 parks within the year! And because 
we tied in the “competition”, we all treated ourselves to a 
wonderful dinner at a local restaurant.
     What’s really great about this challenge is that we’ve re-
ally seen every neighborhood and the first-rate recreation-
al activities and facilities in our great county, met many 
great people along the way, and got some great exercise as 
well. This county knows how to do parks!  In all our travels 
across the United States (and even the world), we believe 
that Arlington’s parks are clearly the best.
     So, take the challenge and check out what Arlington has 
to offer!

-- The Designations Avenue, Circle, Highway, Lane, Park-
way, Pike and Terrace are Used Infrequently.  Arlington 
has only one pike – Columbia Pike, which originally was 
a toll road.  There are only three parkways: Spout Run, 
George Washington Memorial and Custis Memorial (more 
commonly known as I-66).
-- Boulevards, Drives and Roads Generally are Diagonal 
and are Major Thoroughfares with Historic Names.  Bou-
levards usually run East-West (ex: Washington and Clar-
endon) and Drives run North-South (ex: Walter Reed and 
George Mason).
-- Named Roads Typically Follow Early Winding Roads and 
are Excluded from the Alphabetized Pattern. Examples 
are Military Road (built through dense forest in only three 
days by Civil War federal troops) which wound toward the 
northern part of Arlington’s ring of Civil War forts, and Old 
Dominion Drive, which follows an early electric railroad 
route. 
-- Numbered and Named Streets are NOT through routes.  
Only a few very short streets in the northwestern part of 
the county are unbroken in continuity.  The majority of 
numbered and named streets have some blocks of inter-
ruption.  Generally, only Boulevards, Drives, Highways and 
Roads cross the county in unbroken continuity.
-- South and West Sides of the Streets usually have the 
Even-Numbered House Numbers and North and East 
Sides of the Streets usually have Odd numbering.
     Getting around Arlington can still be…intriguing. But 
maybe understanding not only the letter, but also how 
many syllables in the street name (most of ours have 3) 
indicating how far it is from the Potomac River, might help.

Arlington Street Names  
...continued from page 3
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Your home, your investment.
Rely on a professional to help you.

Omar S. Sherzai
real eState COnSultant

703 474-1145 Cell
703 531-3070 DireCt
703 536-8723 Fax
OMar@lNF.COM
WWW.OMarSHerZai.lNF.COM

as a resident of arlington Forest, i work hard 
to provide my neighbors with the very best service. 

right now, demand for homes like ours is 
extremely high, with interest rates at an 

all-time low and very little inventory available. 
if you are considering selling or buying a home, 

let me show you how working with a knowledgeable 
professional can make the experience great! 

i look forward to meeting with you.

Community CalendarForest Exchange
Next AFCA Meeting:  Wednesday, February 21st, 7 PM, 
Barrett Elementary School. See page 1 for details.

E-CARE:  Saturday, March 31st at Yorktown High School 
parking lot. Semi-annual recycling event.

Neighborhood Spring Cleanup:  Saturday, April 21st. Help 
beautify our neighborhood parks.

Annual Yard Sale:  Saturday, May 19th. Turn unwanted stuff 
into cash.

Taste of Arlington:  Late-May. Annual food tasting event 
along Wilson Blvd near Ballston Mall.

Lubber Run Amphitheater:  Live entertainment under the 
stars resumes in June.

Arlington County Fair:  August 15th to 19th.  Rides, food, 
displays, and racing pigs.

Future AFCA Meetings: 
March 21:  Ballston development update
April 18: School Board Chair Barbara Kanninen
May 16:  Picnic and Annual Membership Meeting
September 19: AFCA begins a new year of advocacy

Family Game Night:  St. John's Episcopal Church holds a 
Family Game Night every third Saturday of the month. 
The next is February 17th from 7 to 9 pm. Bring a board 
or kid's game that you would like to play. We’ll supply the 
hot chocolate and popcorn. You are encouraged to bring a 
non-perishable food item (can or box of food) to donate to 
the Arlington Food Assistance Center (AFAC). St. John’s is 
at 415 S. Lexington St. in the Glencarlyn neighborhood. See 
the website stjohnsarlingtonva.org for more information.

RailsPosts

Vote for Farmers Market logo:
https://surveyhero.com/c/768d6755 



8

Barcroft School News

  
  

JIM MCGARITY
Associate Broker

Member NVAR Multi Million
Dollar Club

703-283-7509
E-Mail:

jim.mcgarity@longandfoster.com

Your Neighbor in Arlington Forest
  If you are considering putting your home on the market, I would suggest that you begin 

getting your home ready as soon as possible. By having your home ready and in great shape 
for the new owners, the price that you get will be higher than if you don't prepare the home 
for sale. I have a list of things that owners should do in preparation to market their home. If 

you would like to meet with me to see your home and give you some ideas on how to 
prepare it, please call me for a free, no obligation consultation . With the inventory low,

 it is an ideal time to sell your home.  I look forward to meeting with you.

Jim

     Barcroft Elementary has had lots of fun activities to 
counteract the dreary, cold winter!  We enjoyed Spirit 
Week at the end of January, with pajama day and the ever-
popular crazy hair day among the themes.  We observed 
the 100th day of school on February 1st with a kindergar-
ten and first-grade parade through the halls led by School 
Resource Officer Gammell (see photo).  Students wore 
costumes with drawings of 100 things.
     Barcroft celebrated writing on January 30th, with a visit 
from Ursula Vernon, author and illustrator of the Dragon-
breath and Hamster Princess books, and an evening event 
with a number of local authors.
     To kick off the night’s activities, students shared their 
own writing with their families in the classrooms, and then 
moved to the library to hear from authors Gary Karton, 
Tom Crumm, Madelyn Rosenberg, Bill Schweigart, Eliza-
beth Kuleski, an Arlington teacher who co-wrote the pic-
ture book “A is for Arlington,” and Barcroft teacher Alicia 
Cherry, who shared her experience writing “Cosmo and the 
Flying Chair”.  The authors spoke about their books and 
the process of writing and getting books published.  The 
evening also included a book swap and a photo booth, and 
was topped off with cookies and a sparkling water toast to 
all the authors.

     Barcroft has been using the curriculum of the Teachers 
College (Columbia University) Reading and Writing Proj-
ect, founded and directed by Lucy Calkins, a professor of 
children’s literature.  A number of Barcroft teachers have 
had the opportunity to attend professional development 
events, and students have been writing every day.
     The BiBa Chat (bilingual parent) group and the PTA 
sponsored a Valentine Party for families on February 16th, a 
great way to kick off Presidents’ Day weekend.
     Looking for more news from Barcroft? You can follow 
Barcroft Elementary School PTA on Facebook.
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Barrett School News

	

	

	

	

	

	
It’s	Hard	to	Argue	with	the	Numbers!	
	
CachionHomes:		
Sale	price	average	-	$4,280	above	list	price	
Average	days	on	market	–	6	days	
	
As	always,	I’ll	work	hard	to	ensure	that	your	home	sells	for	top	
dollar,	and	does	as	well	as	other	CachionHomes	sales.	
	
	

Cachion	Homes	
Expect	to	be	Helped,	Not	Sold	
	
	
	

						 			 	Member	Long	&	Foster	Executive	Club.	

Paul Cachion, MBA 
Cell:		571-216-6802	

Email:		CachionHomes@gmail.com	

     Winter may be cold, but KW Barrett Elementary School 
staff, students, and families are just getting warmed up. On 
January 25th, students and their families enjoyed Library 
Night with the theme “Share the Love.” In addition to shar-
ing story time, families purchased books to be donated to 
Children’s National Hospital in Washington, DC and wrote 
encouraging notes to be included in the books. 
     Speaking of encouraging, February is Kool to be Kind 
month at KW Barrett Elementary School. Barrett is par-
ticipating in the national Great Kindness Challenge, which 
involves students and staff completing a “25 Acts of Kind-
ness” checklist throughout the month. Check out thegreat-
kindnesschallenge.com and learn more about how to 
encourage your kids - whether Barrett students or not - to 
incorporate more kindness into their daily lives. 
     February also is Black History Month, featuring, among 
other things, a “Roving Readers” visit February 8th and Pan-
African Heritage Night on February 27th at 6:30 pm. 
Author/illustrator Zachariah Ohora will visit Barrett on 
March 21st. Also coming up in March: the chorus musical 
(March 8th), Roving Readers for National Women’s History 
Month (March 21st), and STEAM Night (March 22nd). 
     Mark your calendars now for April 28, 2018 for the 
Barrett Auction at the Arlington Holiday Inn! 100% of the 

proceeds from the auction will go directly back to KWB 
students, funding the design, construction, and mainte-
nance of the school’s outdoor classroom. If you own a 
local business, please consider contributing a service or 
product to the auction. Your company’s name and services 
will reach the couple hundred families that live within two 
miles of Arlington Forest, as well as Barrett’s staff, friends 
and sponsors. Email auction@kwbarrettpta.org for more 
information. 
     We hope that parents of rising kindergarteners are 
getting excited to join the Barrett family! You don’t need 
to wait. Join the PTA at http://barrett.my-pta.org/. For 
up-to-date information on Barrett events, follow the PTA 
on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/barrettpta and 
Twitter @BPTAE in English and @BPTASP in Spanish. You 
can also find Principal Redding and numerous staff mem-
bers on their own Twitter accounts. You do not need to 
have a Twitter account to view Twitter content; just search 
“#kwbpride” to see all that’s happening in our school 
community.

For electronic versions of newsletter:
www.arlingtonforestva.org
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These Arlington Forest youths are available for babysitting, 
pet sitting, and other services. To be added or deleted, 
e-mail newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 

Southside:
-- Daniel O’Mara: dog walking, pet sitting, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, tomara@teamcfw.com, 703-769-3767
-- Ethan O’Mara: dog walking, pet sitting, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, tomara@teamcfw.com, 703-769-3767
-- Andrew Rogers: yard work, dog walking, pet sitting, 
andrewmcyt@gmail.com, 703-892-0226
-- Caroline Rogers: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
carolinearogers@verizon.net,703-892-0226
-- Julia Rogers (college breaks only): babysitting (RC 
certified), yard work, juliaerogers23@gmail.com, 
703-892-0226

Greenbrier Section:
-- CeCe Collinson: babysitting (references), pet sitting, dog 
walking, plant watering, mail collection, 703-528-3595 
-- Donna Corina: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, tutoring, 
703-248-8885
-- Ethan Hall (college breaks only): snow shoveling, 
k.hall.b@verizion.net, 302-650-4428
-- Jack Holt: babysitting (RC certified), yard work, snow 
shoveling, leaf raking, watering plants, tutoring, 
jackloginname@gmail.com, call or text 703-470-8040
-- Anthony Lawson: yard work, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Charlotte Lawson: leaf raking, pet sitting, dog walking, 
703-933-8880
-- Reid Messman: pet sitting, dog walking (references), 
703-469-1988
-- Shea Messman: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-469-1988
-- Alexandra Orli: babysitting (references), mother's 
helper, pet sitting, watering plants, call 703-528-5618
-- Carsten Schoer: math tutoring, soccer lessons, snow 
shoveling, leaf raking, yard work, carstenschoer@gmail.
com, call/text 703-209-0905
-- Leah Shvedova: babysitting (references), tutoring 
through 8th grade (Social Science, English, Algebra), pet 
sitting, watering plants, 571-426-6818
-- Emma Weaver: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-875-8185

Kids for Hire
Northside:
-- Daniel Brancati: yard work, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
car washing (in your driveway), daniel@barms.org, 
703-243-1916
-- Laura Brancati: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, laura@barms.org, 703-243-1916
-- Riittisha Choudhary: tutoring, babysitting (ages 4-12), 
yard work, riittishachoudhary@gmail.com
-- Ely Constantine: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
lawn mowing, cpconstantine@comcast.net, 703-841-9229
-- Tyler Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Alex Eng: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Evan Eng: pet sitting, dog walking, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Jeremy Fagen: pet sitting (any animal), dog walking, 
plant watering, jdoxen11001@gmail.com, 703-200-2396
-- Leina Gabra: babysitting (ages 4-12), house sitting, 
leinagabra@gmail.com, 703-973-8914
-- Ethan Nissenson: lawn mowing, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, Enissenson@verizon.net, 703-201-0523
-- Sophie Stewart: mother's helper, pet sitting, 
sophiestewart4@gmail.com, 703-402-5494

 Next AFCA Meeting: 
Wednesday, Feb 21st 

 Neighborhood Conservation Planner Katie Brown-Henry 
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R & M 
CLEANING SERVICES
Reliable - Experienced - Good References
Flexible Scheduling - Reasonable Rates

We Bring Our Own Equipment

Call MARYEN or RAUL
703-321-5335

Free-in-home
Estimate --
Weekly/Bi-weekly/
Monthly or Occasionally --
Move-in or Move-out Office

Buy One
Get One $7 Off!
Get $7 off one Lunch or Dinner 

Entree when purchasing a  
Second Lunch or Dinner Entree

Of Equal or Greater Value 

Good Daily for 
Arlington Foresters
With This Coupon
For Dine-in Only

One Coupon per Party
Not Valid with Luncheon Specials, 

Soft Shell Crab and Crispy Flounder  
Menu, any Special of  

Maximum Discount $7 
Coupon expires March 18, 2018
We honor all Major Credit Cards

4819 1st Street North
Arlington, VA 22203

(Arlington Forest Shopping Center)

Tel: 703-522-1311
www.crystalThai.com

Dine-in   Pick-Up  Delivery

Fine Food
Fine Service

Fine Neighbors

www.etzhayim.net      703.979.4466      2920 Arlington Boulevard, Arlington, VA 22204

DAVEN! NOSH! DO A MITZVAH!
 at Congregation Etz Hayim in Arlington, Virginia

We offer a vibrant Religious School, a Preschool with 
part- and full-day options, social action activities, 
Israeli Folk Dancing, adult education classes, a 
Jewish-interest library, and much more!

Congregation Etz Hayim is a warm, inclusive, 
Conservative congregation that reveres and 
embraces the rich heritage of our Jewish traditions 
and teachings. As a modern, egalitarian community, 
we encourage diversity and freedom of expression, 
recognizing that each of us chooses our own path in 
Judaism.

Welcome home to Congregation 

Etz Hayim—you belong here.

Shabbat Services 

Fridays, 6:15 pm

Saturdays, 10:00 am

Weekly Minyanim 

Thursdays, 7:00 am 

Sundays, 9:30 am 
(on religious school 
days only)

Our Weekly & Holiday Services 
Are Open to All

    Help Neighborhood Schools
Link your Harris Teeter VIC cards to help your neighborhood and local schools that many of our children attend! It’s absolutely free to do!
Choose up to five different schools to link to, then hand this page to the customer service desk during your next visit to Harris Teeter. 

 
3906 - Barrett ES           4238 - Barcroft ES          4378 - ATS ES           5109 - Key ES           3954 - Kenmore MS

3905 - Thomas Jefferson MS     3917 - Washington Lee HS     4566 - Wakefield HS



New Forest Valet
Quality Cleaning Since 1967

Drycleaning - Laundry - Shoe Repair

Alterations - Draperies - Quilts

Specializing in Delicate

and Fancy Items

Arlington Forest Shopping Center

703-525-4354
7 to 7 Mon-Fri,  9-3 Sat

“Fussy Cleaning for 
Nice People”

Brick’s Pizza
8 Years of Great Pizza

703-243-6600
Cheese 12”- $10.49, 14”- $12.49

16”- 14.99
Each topping  $.99  $1.49  $1.99

On Tuesdays:
 Buy one pizza,

get one free
Arlington Forest Shopping Center

Hours: 11 am - Midnight M-F
Sat 11 am-1 am, Sun 11 am-11 pm

Individualized Care in 
Pet’s Own Home

Pet Transportation | Security Visits
House Sitting | Licensed & Bonded

703-207-9666
Arlington Forest references

Quality Work at a reasonable price!

Call today for a FREE estimate 
703-524-5252

A Forester-owned business
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Pre-K (Age 4 by Sept.30)  
through 8th grade

Affordable Tuition
Before and After School Program

Small Class Sizes
Many Extracurricular Activities

825 South Taylor Street
Arlington, VA 22204

703-892-4846
w w w. O S VA . O R G

Murphy's Funeral Homes
Robert J Murphy, Founder

Barry M. Murphy, Senior Advisor
	


